Minutes

June 16, 2016
Location: 1930 Pendleton Dr., Garland, TX 75041 – Time 6:30 PM
The meeting was called to order by President Becky Jones at 6:35 PM. President Jones welcomed those in attendance and thanked them for attending.
Treasurer Report: Presented by David Kirkland. Balance is $25,837.77 with 415 paid memberships.
Membership: Carolee Clifford stated she was unable to input due to format issues. Discussed that Barry Propes has been able to get much done. Going to determine if residents are still in their current residences or have moved to make sure information is as accurate as possible.
Activities: David Kirkland reported on the success of our Spring Fling with approximately 200 attending.  Expenditures were $5,046.66; noted we spent more last year. He has some great ideas about the Family Movie night for our Fall Event; discussed October 15th. Noted that license is required to show the movie and, depending on movie, could be anywhere from $450 to 1K. We need to pick movie/license before advertising (a Star Wars movie was the consensus among the Board). Also discussed possible Back-to-School party, however, determined not feasible.
Block Captain: Jeana Dickerson discussed getting a list of new residents. 
Crime Watch: Bob McClure reported Crime Watch is going well. Discussed always need for more volunteers. Also discussed National Night Out scheduled for October 4th
Web & Social Media: No report, no questions, but noted that Barry had been working diligently and had much done.
Database: No report.
Newsletter: No report.
Beautification: No one in attendance, but discussed that Michael Bahr is not going to be able to continue. Discussed reaching out to residents to see if they would like to serve. Names mentioned: LaValle Clark, Jana Andrews, Millie Harrison and Lynn Brollier.
New Business: Discussed trash receptacles for Richland Park. Dan Baker will not replace. If we are waiting for funding, it will cost us $400 each for the 12 that will be replaced. Motion was made to purchase, which did not pass. Vote was unanimous.
David Kirkland discussed that we need shelving in our storage unit and need to start checking pricing.
D’Nelle Lyons stated that they will be putting out the flags for July 4th on Saturday, July 2nd and to meet at her house at 8 AM if you can assist. Also discussed if we could have Acri Windows sponsor our flags for the 4th and that would cut our cost.

Also discussed that meeting signage is needed at the school; need approximately 10 more.
______________________________________________________________________

Meeting attended by: Becky Jones, D’Nelle Lyons, Carolee Clifford, Jeana Dickerson, David Kirkland, Bob McClure and Judy Brennan
Meeting Adjourned at 8:04 PM. 

Next Meeting tentatively scheduled for August 18, 2016 

Time: 6:30 PM, Location to be determined.
